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Dear Mr Foulkes 

 
Re: Your request for information: 281905 
 
Please accept our apologies for the delay and any inconvenience occasioned in 
providing this response.  Thank you for your request for information that was 
received on 5 March 2013 in which you requested: 
 
Please could you let me know your budget for Children's Social 
Services for the last 8 years and your projected budget for 2013. 
 
I would appreciate if the information could be broken into the 
following categories, though I will accept information given in 
categories already used by yourselves if that is more convenient. 
 
* Budget for foster care 
* Budget for staff (i.e. Social Workers) 
* Budget for care and support (e.g. disabled children) 
* Budget for investigations 
* Total cost 
 
Southwark Council has outlined the response below;  

 

The information requested is already in the public domain and is shown in the link 
below for further details.  

Under section 21 of the Act, we are not required to provide information in response to 
a request if it is already reasonably accessible to you.  The budgets for Children's 
Services are shown in the Southwark Council’s Budget Book, which is available on 
the Council's website 
http://www.southwark.gov.uk/info/10016/key_documents/520/budget_book 

Please note the budget information for the previous years are enclosed below; 
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The projected budget for 2013 is shown in the link below; 

http://moderngov.southwark.gov.uk/ieListMeetings.aspx?CId=132&Year=2013 

 

In accordance with section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 this letter acts 
as a Refusal Notice in relation to your request. 

 
This information is being provided as a statutory obligation under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 and the Data Protection Act 1998.  Please note that under the 
Privacy and Electronic Communications (EC Directive) Regulations 2003 Southwark 
Council ask not to receive unsolicited marketing communications. 
 
You are free to use the information provided for your own purposes, including any 
non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting.  Any 
other re-use, for example commercial publication, requires the permission of the 
copyright holder.  You may apply for permission to re-use this information by 
submitting a request to accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk; you can find details on these 
arrangements at 
http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCouncil/FreedomofInformation/FOICopyright. 
Detailed advice about the Reuse of Public Sector Information Regulations (PSI) 2005 
is available from the Office of Public Sector Information at: 
http://www.opsi.gov.uk/advice/index.htm. 
 
If you have any queries or concerns then please contact us using the above details.  
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and 
wish to make an appeal for a review of our decision, you should write to the 
Corporate Freedom of Information Officer at: 
 
Corporate Freedom of Information Officer 
Southwark Council 
160 Tooley Street 
PO BOX 64529  
London SE1P 5LX  
Email: accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your appeal you may apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner 
cannot make a decision unless you have first exhausted our internal appeal 
procedure and you should contact him within 2 months of the outcome of your 
internal appeal. 
 
Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available through the 
Information Commissioner at the: 
 
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House  
Water Lane  
Wilmslow  
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Cheshire SK9 5AF 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113 
Internet: www.ico.org.uk 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Adeyemi Tiamiyu 
Information and Records Officer 
Southwark Children's Services and  
Adults Social Care Services 


